

December 14, 2015

GARY B. LAWSON 214.651.4307 Direct Fax: 214.659.4045 gary.lawson@strasburger.com

Mr. Samuel Friar
Chairman of the Board
Dallas Police & Fire Pension System
4100 Harry Hines Blvd., Suite 100
Dallas, Texas 75219

Dear Mr. Friar:

It has been my privilege to serve as outside legal counsel to the Dallas Police and Fire Pension System for more than a quarter century. My commitment over that time has always been to provide sound counsel on the many complex legal issues that impact and govern the operations of this pension system. This has included resolving or winning lawsuits at the local and appellate level that have recovered millions of dollars for the plan and improved the availability of benefits for deceased firefighters and police officers' loved ones. Despite speculation to the contrary, I have had no agenda other than to provide the fund with sound legal advice and counsel.

Recently, it has been suggested that an invoice from an outside vendor that our firm retained on behalf of the DPFP showed that I authorized payment for a forensic trace on a member of the DPFP board of trustees. In fact, just the opposite is true. I immediately rejected that suggestion from the outside vendor and told him not to even consider taking that action and, in fact, it was never acted upon.

I became aware, approximately 2 years ago, that this same vendor had posted comments relating to Museum Tower under a false name. I immediately ordered those activities to end and also immediately terminated all work by that vendor.



Mr. Samuel Friar December 14, 2015 Page 2

Over the last several years our firm recommended a process for resolving the issues surrounding Museum Tower. We have worked with the board and a team of nationally renowned university and private sector engineers and scientists to study and offer constructive solutions to bring together interested parties to finally resolve the Museum Tower issues.

I had hoped the entire board would consider that as fiduciaries to the fund and its beneficiaries that continuing with legal counsel with a strong track record of success for the fund would be a vital component to moving forward successfully to achieve solutions to issues you are and will face in the future. With many recently elected board members and new management now in place, lack of such institutional knowledge may slow the process of dealing with the many complex issues the fund faces going forward.

Unfortunately, my representation of the DPFP has become a distraction as the board and management deal with issues unrelated to the legal services we provided. For that reason, I am resigning as counsel to the DPFP effective today.

Yours very truly,

Gary B. Lawson

Gary B. Lawson

GBL:sf